
NEIGHBORHOOD COUNCIL #5

Monday, June 19, 2023  – 7:00 pm


Great Falls Clinic Specialty Center, 3000 15th Ave So


CALL TO ORDER:  The meeting was called to order by Chairman Eric Ray with the Pledge of Allegiance at 
7:00.


ROLL CALL:  Members present: Terry Albrecht, Pat Bolton, Zachary Bumgarner, Eric Ray, and Marcia 
Anderson.  There were 12 neighbors present, including Stephanie Zeszutek, Assistant Clinical Dean at 
Touro College and Dr. Paul Dolan.


NEW BUSINESS:

	 Stephanie Zeszutek, Assistant Clinical Dean at Touro College, provided much information about the Touro 

Medical College. Classes are scheduled to begin with orientation on July 24. There will be canned lectures 
followed by in person discussions. Housing is to be ready in mid July. For more information check our the 
website:  tourocom.touro.edu or contact Stephanie at: Stephanie.zeszutek@touro.edu.


	 Dr. Paul Dolan gave information about the Nursing School. They are waiting on Legislative approval.  It 
depends on the line item in the budget.  Construction may start this fall, but probably not until May next 
year.  It will be in cooperation with Touro.


PETITIONS AND COMMUNICATIONS

	 Eric Ray was awarded Volunteer of the Year by Neighborworks.  Congratulations, Eric!

	 Eric will meet meet with Steve Herrig at Park and Rec about the cracks in the path, the tennis court, dead 

trees, and weeds in the cross path.

	 Eric called Eric Boyd about the parking issue on 43rd St west of North 40.

	 Tom Kotynski was thanked for his work on the Library Levy.


OLD BUSINESS

	 Approve Minutes: The minutes were read and corrected.  They were approved on a motion by Terry and 

second by Pat.

	 The Ice Cream Social will be August 20 at 2:00.  Super 1 Foods is our corporate sponsor.  Thank you to 

them.

OTHER BUSINESS:

	 The candidate forum will be held during our August 21st meeting.

	 The September meeting may have GFPS Superintendent Tom Moore as our speaker.

	 October meeting possibly will have the Police and Fire Departments speak about the Safety Levy.


NEXT MEETING – The next meeting will be on July 17, 2023. Kristy Stroop from Alliance for Youth is a 
possible speaker.


ADJOURN: The meeting was adjourned at 7:45 on a motion by Pat and second by Zach.


Respectfully submitted,

Marcia Anderson, Secretary

http://tourocom.touro.edu

